TRRC Governing Board Meeting
Minutes for 10/12/2017

Max McClelland called the meeting to order at 6:24 PM and roll call was taken. In attendance were
Theresa Bockhold, John Heidbreder, Ryan Niekamp, Rebecca Weed, Peggy Perry, Kaye Iftner, Derek
Ross, Chris Billingsley, and Max McClelland. Staff in attendance were Mike McLaughlin, Lisa Garner, and
Jeremy Oshner. The Chairman declared a quorum present.

Mike indicated that there were two sets of minutes for the previous two meetings since no minutes
were available at the last meeting. Ryan Niekamp motioned that the both sets up minutes be approved
and Rebecca Weed seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.

Max called for the Executive Director’s report. Mike said that he changed his format for his report. He
mentioned that he’s had a lot of meetings and spent a lot of time trying to get contractors to look at the
buildings in Mt. Sterling. The Quincy Business and Technology Center had a major water line break and it
has been fixed and the water is back on at the building.

A contractor from Quincy did come to look at the buildings but due to family issues has not been able to
respond with numbers. October 1 was the first day for LIHEAP and he was up front greeting customers
and processing the clients that came in for services. There were over 225 appointments scheduled by
the end of the day and the appointments are booked out to 11/22/17. The next group starts 11/1/17
and LIHEAP opens up to the public on 12/1/17. These appointments make up about 50% of total
appointments with the other counties making up the other half.

John Heidbreder asked about LIHEAP and how the services are administered. He then asked about how
much money we have for that and Mike and Lisa Garner said that we have not received that grant yet.
There was some discussion on how LIHEAP was funded and paid for with Lisa Garner. John then asked
about who could receive services.

Ryan Niekamp motioned that the Executive Director’s report be accepted and Rebecca Weed seconded
the motion. The motion pass unanimously.

Max called for the Fiscal Report. Lisa Garner talked about the cash balances and she also indicated that
she added how cash was divided by the grants. She presented some information on grants and funding.
She said that they were having issues with the EDA Grant and the system that it utilizes. They are trying
to get the system up and running again. More information was given detailing some of the individual
grant accounts.

John asked about fund balance in the bank. Lisa explained to him that there is currently $61,698.79 cash
in the account.

John Heidbreder moved that the Fiscal Report be accepted and Rebecca Weed seconded the motion.
The motion passed unanimously.

Max then asked for the department reports.












